
Public Hearing Notice for  

Huntingdon County 

for Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 2023 for the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 

Notice is hereby given that the Huntingdon County Planning and Development Department on behalf of the Huntingdon County 

Commissioners will hold a public hearing on Wednesday, June 12, 2024 at 5:00 p.m. at the Courthouse Annex 1 Building located at 205 

Penn Street Huntingdon, PA.  The purpose of the public hearing is to discuss reallocating/redistributing the use of FFY 2023 Huntingdon 

County CDBG funds from solely Habitat for Humanity to also include MUMA W. Davis/W. Garber Street Waterline and PA Ave Restoration 

projects both located in Mount Union Borough and to discuss the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program in general.   

The public is encouraged to attend and participate in the hearing. Written or oral comments are encouraged and can be directed to Jen 

Bellis, Community Development Administrator, jbellis@huntingdoncounty.net, Huntingdon County Planning and Development 

Department, 205 Penn Street, Huntingdon, PA, 16652. All comments regarding this notification and the County’s prior use of CDBG funds 

must be received by June 14, 2024. Oral comments will be accepted at (814) 643-5091 or at the hearing. Pursuant to approval by the 

Huntingdon County Commissioners and after consideration of all comments received by the public, the Huntingdon County Planning and 

Development Department will submit said project to the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development (PA-DCED) 

for approval.  This hearing is accessible to individuals with disabilities and/or for persons with limited English proficiency. If you wish to 

attend and require special accommodations, please notify the Huntingdon County Planning and Development Department 72 hours in 

advance of the public hearing at (814) 643-5091. 
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